
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
September 2, 2010 

 
Members Present:   Jim Bigam –Medina Hospital   Debbie Poland-Red Cross 
   Shandra DeVoe - EMA              Alliss Strogin – C.A.R.E. 
   Ed Schneider – Retired    Greg Smith-Medina Hospital 
   Don Stewart – MC Health Dept            Mike Salamone – MC Public Transit 
   Mike Kollert - WRH   John Gotheridge-Retired 
   Sheriff Hassinger- MCSO Chris Haley- Lodi Hosp. EMS Coord 
   Mark Albrecht-Albrecht Trucking Jean Daniel – MC Health Dept 
   Leland Codding – Retired Ron Fodo – Ohio EPA 
   Christina Fozio- EMA  
    
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:34am. 
 
A motion to approve the July 1, 2010 meeting minutes was made by Mike Kollert, seconded by 
John Gotheridge, and unanimously approved by all. 
 
Correspondence – Reported by Shandra and Christina 
The Medina County LEPC received the Excellence Award of $5,000 for the 16 county exercise 
held in March 2010.  The after action meeting for the Beach Rd tanker incident will be on 
September 14 in the Medina Co. EMA EOC at 10am.  Buck, Shandra, and Bill Thorn will be 
meeting to go over the plume modeling for the anhydrous ammonia tank on Beach Rd. in 
anticipation that it may go to court.  Christina reports that the EMPG has gone up from $84,000 
to $97,000 this year.  Buck is looking at using the Beach Rd. incident as the LEPC’s full scale 
exercise. 
 
Old Business – Alliss reporting on C.A.R.E. activities 
C.A.R.E. volunteers helped the Summit County Animal Shelter move to their new facility on Aug. 
21st.  C.A.R.E. and the Summit Co. EMA used the move as an evacuation drill, moving 85 cats 
and 36 dogs.  There was an article in the Akron Beacon Journal about the move.  Also, C.A.R.E. 
held a dog pool party fundraiser on Aug. 23rd, and they made $700. 
 
New Business – There was an inquiry about the bed bug problem.  No warnings or alerts 
reported. 
 
Once Around –  
The LEPC welcomed Debbie Poland from Red Cross to the committee.  She has taken over for 
Ron Hager. 
Greg Smith from Medina Hospital reports that the Ohio Hospital Association has formed a 
committee and hired a contractor to plan for a pandemic, which from start to finish should take 
a year. 



Sheriff Hassinger reports that they have ordered the new SWAT vehicle and it will take 6 
months to complete with a cost of $241,000, $90,000 of which came from EMA and the rest is 
from drug money. 
Mike Kollert from WRH reports that they are planning for an MCI drill with Seville/Guilford Fire 
EMS that will take place on October 28, 2010. 
Chris Haley from Lodi Hospital reports they also are planning for an MCI to take place in 
November, participants include Lodi, Sullivan, and Westfield Fire/EMS. 
Jean Daniel from the MC Health Dept reports they are still flu planning, and there will be only 
one shot this year. 
Ron Fodo from EPA has handed in spill reports to the LEPC. 
 
A motion to adjourn the MC LEPC meeting at 9:00am was made by John Gotheridge, seconded 
by Mark Albrecht and approved by all.   
 
2011 Schedule: 1st Thursday of the month 
January 6th 
March 3rd 
May 5th 
July 7th 
September 1st 
November 3rd 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


